

## Newsletter

Cranford Primary School

Issue 31: 16<sup>th</sup> May 2025

#### Message from the Head Teacher

Year 6 SATs tests are now finished. The Year 6 children have worked extremely hard this week taking tests in reading comprehension, spelling, grammar and punctuation and maths. I am very proud of all the commitment that the children, the teachers and the support staff showed in the lead up to the tests and I am certain that this effort will pay off and that all of the children will achieve their full potential. Well done to you all! To celebrate all of the Year 6 children attended a special celebratory breakfast this morning and a picnic lunch. Parents of children in Year 6 have also received a letter outlining further celebrations including a trip to the bowling alley and the cinema. If you have any questions about the SATs or your child's learning, please do not hesitate to contact your child's class teacher.

Following on from the Chai and Chat morning last week, we have <u>uploaded some videos</u> <u>onto our website</u> to help support you to support your child with their writing skills. We hope you find them useful.

I understand that the weather has been hot, but we must ask that you do not let your child bring sunglasses or fans into school. If they fall over they are at an increased risk of hurting themselves and children get upset if they lose these things. Sunhats are encouraged to help children stay cool and protected from the sun and please apply sunscreen before school.

Next Thursday – the 22<sup>nd</sup> May – we will be holding Positivity Day. Celebrating positivity is crucial because it helps us focus on the good in our lives, enhancing our well-being and fostering a mindset that attracts more positivity. On 22<sup>nd</sup> May we asked that children wear something purple to school.

Joanna Mansfield, Interim Headteacher

"Keep your face always toward the sunshine - and shadows will fall behind you."

























EARLY YEARS
ATTENDANCE
WINNERS
RED CLASS

KS1
ATTENDANCE
WINNERS
LIME CLASS

KS2
ATTENDANCE
WINNERS
AMBER CLASS



## Congratulations to the following children who were awarded a merit this week:

Halema (5Sienna), Ibrahim (5Sienna), Lucas-Andrei (5Crimson), Chrisele (5Crimson), Samiya (6Ebony), Antonina (6Ebony), Abdulrahmaan (RRed), Avneet (6Amber), Sarina (6Amber), Azaan (2Purple), Viyon (2Purple), Kudrat (2Gold), Kaira (2Gold), Edgar (RPink), Veloshka (RPink), Ava (RPink), Aroush (2Yellow), Jasmine (2Yellow), Rauman (3Aqua), Abubakr (3Aqua), Amira (1Lime), Aviana (1Lime), Samaira (4Topaz), Viera (4Topaz), Vayn (1Green), Mehransh (1Green), Jasgun (4Scarlet) and the whole of year 6 for working so tremendously hard during the SATs week!









#### **Arrangements for Sports Days 2025**

Preparations are underway for the forthcoming Sports Days. The dates and timings are as follows:

Date	Key Stage	Years/Classes	Timings
16 <sup>th</sup> June	KS1 Sports Day	Years 1 and 2	9.30am
17 <sup>th</sup> June	Lower KS2 Sports Day	Years 3 and 4	1.45pm
18 <sup>th</sup> June	Early Years Sports Day	Morning Nursery, Rainbow and Reception	9.30am
18 <sup>th</sup> June	Early Years Sports Day	Afternoon Nursery, Rainbow and Opal	1.30pm
19 <sup>th</sup> June	Upper KS2 Sports Day	Years 5 and 6	1.30pm

On the day of Sports Day parents should drop their children at the classrooms at the usual time. Parents, grandparents, uncles and aunts are all welcome to come and support. Spectators should make their way to the school field via the KS2 carpark – the gate will be opened five minutes before the sports day start time. Please try and arrive on time to ensure we can manage the large number of visitors to the school and ensure that we can work within our health and safety parameters.

All the children will need to come into school in a Tshirt of their house colour, black shorts and suitable footwear namely trainers or plimsolls. Jewellery should not be worn and would be best left at home. Long hair will need to be tied back. Children will also need to have a bottle of water, sun lotion applied at home and a sun hat.

In the event of wet weather, please check your emails to see if Sports Day has been cancelled. There are alternative dates planned in the event of bad weather.

We hope the days will be well supported.





There is no Holiday Club at Cranford Primary School during this half term but OHM are running Holiday Camps at Beavers and at Hounslow Heath Schools.

Book now at www.ohmcoaching.co.uk







# 22.5.25 CPS POSITIVITY DAY



Celebrating positivity is crucial because it helps us focus on the good in our lives, enhancing our well-being and fostering a mindset that attracts more positivity.





### Dates for your Diary

22nd May - Positivity Day

23<sup>rd</sup> May - School closed for teacher training

26th May - 30th May - Half Term

11th June - Class Photos

13th June - Year 3 Eid Assembly 2.45pm

16<sup>th</sup> June - Year 1 and 2 Sports Day 9.30am

17<sup>th</sup> June - Year 3 and 4 Sports Day 1.45pm

18<sup>th</sup> June - Morning Nursery, Rainbow and Reception Sports Day 9.30am

18<sup>th</sup> June - Afternoon Nursery, Rainbow and Opal Sports Day 1.30pm

19<sup>th</sup> June - Year 5 and 6 Sports Day - 1.30pm

27<sup>th</sup> June - School closed for teacher training

4th July - 9.15am Year 3 Music Concert

4th July - 2.30pm Year 4 Music Concert

14th July - 9.15am Year 3 Music Concert

18th July - Summer Fair

22<sup>nd</sup> July - Last day of school - school closes at lunchtime





On 11<sup>th</sup> June the children will be having their class photo taken. Please ensure they come to school that day wearing their full uniform and their best smile!



Our annual summer fair will take place on Friday 18th July after school – from 4pm. Our planning and preparations have just begun and we hope to make this year's fair bigger and better than before. Please make a note of the date in your diaries.

Music is an important part of school life as it enhances children's moral and spiritual capabilities. Each week we will be sharing songs from the model music curriculum, which is used in our music teaching at Cranford. We would encourage and welcome your support by playing the music at home and discuss with your child what instruments they could hear, did they enjoy the music and how it made them feel.

This week's song: Think of a world

https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/school-radio/articles/z27jxg8







